Interview with Miss Oliver Circa 1924
From Box 35, Folders 313 and 314 of the Survey on Race Relations Records, Hoover Institute, Stanford University:
Several years ago, in connection with a certain institution where I was located, I began to carry on some work for the benefit of the Japanese boys in the neighborhood. These boys took such great interest in our activities and a club was organized and to show their appreciation they called it the Oliver Club. This club is now made up of some thirty-five Japanese boys who hold regular meetings twice each month. They have a number of social activities and they also stress athletics. They have a basket-ball team and they have won several cups. From time to time they have sort of a pageant or carnival where one is reminded of some of our popular beach resorts. This is no oriental affair, but is patterned entirely after American models. In spite of the fact that they have good times they are quite serious in the conduct of their affairs. During one of the business meetings when they were taking a ballot one boy was not paying attention when another boy spoke up and said, ‘You better not fool around now because some day you will have to mark a real ballot.’ These Japanese boys are always most courteous. At times some Mexican boys have used the club rooms and they have not shown the same courtesies.

In this school we have very few American white children, the majority being Japanese, Chinese and Mexican. The Mexican have tried for some time to drive the Japanese and Chinese out of school by calling them names and throwing stones at them. The condition has, however, become greatly improved of late. When some of the Mexican children come to the kindergarten at first they stick up their noses and say ‘Jap!’, ‘Chink!’, etc. But they soon change. On the playground there is a tendency for the children to fall into racial groupings. We have had some negro children who have tended to mingle with the Mexicans and some of the Chinese. If there are several negroes, then they tend to form a group by themselves. Nevertheless, in spite of these groupings, it is very rarely that we have any difficulties. In these play groups we find that the Chinese and Mexicans use the language of their parents, while the Japanese children use the English language. The Japanese are always dressed neatly and well, and this is exerting an influence over the Mexicans in that they are coming to be more particular about their personal appearance. It has been interesting to note the difference between the Mexican and Japanese girls in one respect. The Mexican girls say that the school teachers have nothing to do after three o’clock with them, but the Japanese girls come to us for permission to do certain things after school has been dismissed for the day.

